

## Meeting of September 29, 2011 www.stuart-sunriserotary.



Rotary clubs do not make communities - Rotary clubs make communities better.

President Sue: opened the meeting at 7:30AM

50-50: John Fedorek Pledge: Rick Zurick Prayer: Mary-Jo Horton

Bruce Layden: Introduced a new aspect of Rotary International. We will be toasting another Rotary Cub from around the world,

starting today.



Banerjee has been a member of the Rotary Club of Vapi since 1972, and today we toast his home town Rotary Club. President Sue's mystery Rotarian today was in the U.S. Army and was stationed in White Sands Proving Ground, the Redstone Arsenal and Cape Canaveral. Was always dressed in a black suit and black hat. And the mystery guest is Doyle Richardson. Elmira Gainey: thank the Stuart-Sunrise Rotary Club for its funding of the Big Heart Brigade Project "Splash" Website: <a href="http://www.cscmc.org/news-events/2011/9/21/making-a-splash-for-kids-who-cant-swim.html">http://www.cscmc.org/news-events/2011/9/21/making-a-splash-for-kids-who-cant-swim.html</a>



President Sue: thanked Jamie Chapogas, Mark Boyden and Beth Davis for their tribute to Rhonda last week. It was appreciated by all members present.

Keith Charlton mentioned that it looked like this years golf tournament will be a success due to the fact that already 104 or so players are signed up to participate in the Club Corp. Classic tomorrow. Looks like the weather will be (was) cooperative. Vic Simonson: announced that the dictionary's are in and a sign up sheet was being passed for everyone help. Dates for distribution are October 10th at Palm City Elementary; October 11th at Pinewood Elementary and October 12th at ? The additional two schools will be posted as soon as times are established



Scott Simmons: mentioned that the VFW in Indiantown is in dire straits. They are having a fish fry on October 23rd the day of our brunch at the Seminole Inn and Barley Barber Swamp tour. Any help will be appreciated. Scott also mentioned that the Samaritan House will be getting towers to grow their own health vegetables.

Beth Guild: spoke about the October 23rd event that will be brunch at The Seminole Inn followed at 1:30PM a bus tour of FPL's Barley Barber Swamp. Brunch starts at Noon. A sign up sheet was passed and I believe I noted that the day was oversubscribed. John Gonzalez: acting Sergeant-at-arms, collected happy, sad, and sports dollars.

Guest Spekers: Tom Mc Nicholas and Tom Hurley spoke to the club today about the Hobe Grove Project. Their vision for 2030 is 11,000 high quality jobs; 4,300 homes in a self-sufficient community; 1,420 acres of conservation, open space and watershed restoration; 2 public schools and 1 university campus.

Visit: www.HobeGrove.com for complete information about the project.



Coming events:

From Brenda Gerdes:

Please mark your calendars and respond ASAP to make this a great event!

The tour is free of charge. Brunch is self pay.

There is limited seating on the bus (25) therefore the tour will be first come first serve.

If you wish to come to brunch and skip the tour or vise versa - all are welcome!!

As FPL owns the land they require a list of everyone attending, phone number, and email address and if there are any medical issues. This information must be submitted before they will grant us a reservation. Please include this information for all members of your party when you respond.

Therefore I need a very swift RSVP if you will be attending this event.

Thank you – Beth Guild eguild@att.net

Let's make this a well attended Family of Rotary Event

January 28th- Lyric Theater, "Bronx Wanderers" <a href="http://www.lyrictheatre.com/show/509-pthe-bronx-wanderersp">http://www.lyrictheatre.com/show/509-pthe-bronx-wanderersp</a>

The 50-50 pot of \$34.00 was won by Rex Sentell.